Messages for Remittance Advices dated December 15, 2022 – December 22, 2022
	TO: All Providers
	RE: Copay changes for some adult Medicaid clients

	Beginning January 1, 2023, cost sharing (copays) will change or begin for some adult Arkansas Medicaid clients. The major changes are described below.

Who will pay the new copays?
Adult clients in the ARHOME (formerly known as Arkansas Works), Transitional Medicaid Adult, and Workers with Disabilities programs. (There will be no changes to the copays and premiums ARKids B and TEFRA clients pay.)

Individuals in the above adult Medicaid programs who do NOT have to pay copays include:
• Under 20% FPL 

• Individuals in hospice

• Medically frail 

• Pregnant women

• 19- and 20-year-olds 

• American Indian/Alaskan Native

What are the new copay amounts?
Copay amounts will be $4.70 or $9.40, depending on the service.

Services that are exempt from copays (copays are not charged) include:
• Emergency services 

• Preventive services

• Family planning services and supplies 

• Inpatient hospitalization

• Pregnancy-related services 

• PASSE clients

Are there any limits to the copays clients will pay?
Yes, clients cannot pay more in a single quarter than the cost sharing limit that corresponds with their household federal poverty level listed below.
0%-20% FPL: $0

21%-40% FPL: $27

41%-60% FPL: $54

61%-80% FPL: $81

81%-100% FPL: $108

101%-120% FPL: $135

121%-138% FPL: $163

For more information, go to ar.gov/arhome.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/ARMedicARChliaid/Provider.
